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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

Starting off the New Year with some BIG Thanks!! Thank you to the parents in Infant B that decorated our wonderful planters out front for the holidays.  They are beautiful!
Thank you also to one of our teachers in Preschool B who decorated the front lobby for the holidays.  It was so enjoyable for the children to come in each morning.

If you have a talent that you would like to share with MCDC, please let us know!

Beginning the first week of January, the new tuition rates listed below will be effective:

Infants

$229

Creepers

$220

Toddlers

$213

Explorers

$208

Preschool C
$201

Preschool A & B
$200
From the Director…!

Happy New Year!! 
We are excited to provide a parent training on Saturday February 3rd from 9am-11am here at MCDC.  There will be a sign-up sheet posted on the parent board.  We do have to order books for this training, so we will need an accurate count of participants. 
The training will be facilitated by Marilyn Benefield of Darkness to Light’s Stewards of Children.

Darkness to Light is a non-profit committed to empowering adults to prevent child sexual abuse.  You can find out more about this organization at D2L.org/Stewards. Some of the staff will be participating in the same training in January.  I hope to see you there!

Class Pictures will be taking place this year on January 25th by Spoiled Rotten Photography.  An email will be sent out about ordering a copy of these photos.  The class pictures will be taken in the morning, so if you want your child to be in their class picture, I would avoid scheduling any appointments for the morning of the 25th.  

So sorry to have to bring it up again, but we are still having challenges with our sign in and out sheets being completed.  Please make every effort for that to be the first thing you do in the morning and the first thing you do at pick up.  Each child has to be signed in and out each day, and the signature and time needs to be legible.  This is a requirement of our USDA program.  If the signatures and times are not legible when we are audited, we will have to pay the USDA program back the money for your child’s meals that day.  I understand that your normal signature may not be legible, but for our purposes, we must insist on this.

Also as a reminder, it is the time of year for lots of sicknesses!  We want to keep everyone as well as possible.  If you are called to pick up a sick child, we do require that you are here within 30 minutes.  Please also remember that your child must be out 24 hours symptom free (without being medicated) before returning.  Except in the case of having a doctor’s note to return.  Thank you for helping us keep the children and staff healthy!!
Kelli Wright, Director
Upcoming Events:
January 1
Center Closed
January 4
Staff Meeting 6pm

January 5
Board Meeting 11:30am

January 15
Center Closed

January 19
Board Meeting 11:30am

January 20
Darkness to Light Training- Staff; 9am-11am

January 25
Class Pictures

Coming Up in February:
*Board Meetings on the 2nd & 16th
*Darkness to Light Training for Parents; 9am-11am; 3rd

Staff Meeting 6th
Center Closed 19th
Hello from Infant A

A “Happy New Year” to all of our MCDC parents. We want to give a special thanks for all the pictures, cards, gifts, and goodies during the holiday season. Thank you for making our Infant Room holidays special.

As we plan for the New Year in Infant A, we will remember that infants need a schedule that is regular enough to be predictable but flexible enough to meet their individual needs and to take advantage of the learning opportunities that emerge continually every day. Infants feel more secure when the schedule is somewhat consistent but flexible.  We will work hard to communicate with you about your child’s schedule and let you know if we see the need for any changes.  Please also let us know if your child’s schedule is not working for you.
Even though it may seem a little early, it is really important that we meet with each parent to go over your child’s assessment at least twice during the time that your child is in our care.  Be on the lookout for times you can sign up for a conference with us.  This is a great way for us to get to know each other better and celebrate your child’s milestones.
Hoping the best for 2018!

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Hello from the beautiful babies of Infant B. We hope everyone had a great holiday season and a very happy New Year! 2017 was a wonderful year here at MCDC. We are excited about what 2018 has in store for us!

Remember, we will be closed January 1st for New Years’ Day. We will also be closed on January 15th for Martin Luther King Jr’s birthday.

We will be taking class picture on January 25th. You can send your child in what you want them to wear for the picture or send in an outfit for us to change them into.
Crawling Styles

Watching your baby learn to crawl and move independently can be a truly memorable time. Take advantage of this brief period; before you know it, your little one will be pulling up, standing, and walking. Not every infant crawls in the traditional manner.

Different crawling styles include:

· Classic hands-and-knees or cross crawl. The infant bears weight on her hands and knees, then moves one arm and the opposite knee forward at the same time.

· Bear crawl. It looks like the classic crawl, but the infant keeps her elbows and knees straight, walking on hands and feet like a bear.

· Belly or commando crawl. The infant moves her body forward while dragging her belly against the floor.

· Bottom scooter. The infant scoots around on her bottom using her arms to move herself forward.

· Crab crawl. The infant moves backward or sideways like a crab, propelling herself with her hands.

· Rolling crawl. The infant gets to her destination by rolling from one place to another.

Exploration and experiences affect a child’s earliest learning, which shows why it’s important for parents to encourage the development of their child’s motor skills.

Tummy time provides a foundation for the skill of crawling. Floor time and crawling play an important role in your child’s development!

We are so excited for an awesome start to the New Year!

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Full speed ahead!  Oh me, oh my, another year has just passed us by!

Exciting new things to look forward to.  New adventures to see, new artsy things to do.

Last year was a blast.  We had fun, dabbled in art, danced around.

This year is no different.  We’re busy as soon as our feet touch the ground!

We’ll be using our bodies to keep up with the beat.  Stepping on bubble wrap to tickly our feet.

Going on buggy rides cause that’s our nature walk.  Using our sign language to help us to talk.

Then just when we think we have everything down, the room changes again, new training is going around.

Yes, you’ve guessed right, just about everyone is new.  Older kids have moved up and we have new training to do.

Paper needs tearing and toys chewed and thrown down.  New habits to pick up, strange objects to be found.

Follow the leader, who teaches how to move beds best.  Naptime!  What’s that?  Who really needs to rest??

Our favorite is “hold me”, our question is how?  Because everyone wants up, not later but now!

Our days are busy.  Not a dull moment.  To start, these little sweeties really melt our hearts!  
Stay tuned for our next talk on moving around.  It’s sure to be entertainment bound!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Happy, happy new year little owls!  We hope everyone had a fun, safe, holiday filled with lots of love and joy.

December was an exciting month for us in Creeper B!  A lot of our little crawling owls began walking and even running!  Go babies go!  We all enjoyed this month celebrating the holidays together with our special projects and crafts too!  The new year is bringing our baby owls a lot of changes and quite a few are flying off to join the Toddler classrooms.  Although we are going to miss these little ones so much, we couldn’t be more excited to welcome all the new friends we are getting from the infant classrooms.
The month of January will be spent learning about the new year, animals, winter, different textures, and music.  It is going to be a hoot!!

Just a few friendly reminders:

· Please make sure your child has two seasonally appropriate outfits in his/her cubby

· MCDC will be closed January 1, 2018

· MCDC will be closed January 15, 2018

· Make sure to label all bottle and items

Happy Holidays!!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Hello from the busy bees and Happy New Year. We welcome 2018 with new and bright ideas. We hope you have had a wonderful holiday season! Now, it is January and that time when many of us reassess our busy lives and think about what we want to accomplish or do to balance our lives during the next year. With that in mind, we have some New Years’ ideas for you! You can Read to your child’s class, have lunch with your child, share a special, hidden talent with your child’s class, etc.

During the month of January we will be talking about snow, polar bears, penguins, and trains.

Also, we would like to welcome our new busy bees to the hive and farewell to the ones that are leaving the bee hive to explore new things.

Until next time Buzzzzzzzz off!

Toddler A Teachers

Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Welcome back Toddler B family! 

We hope everyone had a wonderful holiday! 2017 brought a lot of playing, learning, and laughter, falling and crying to Toddler B haha! We are so excited to be kicking off a new year with our sweet toddlers. 
We will be continuing to go over colors, shapes, counting 1-10 and introducing the alphabet during circle time. 
Just a friendly reminder we send home a copy of our weekly lesson plan each Monday. Please check our lesson plan for how to keep your family involved this year. 
Feeding & Nutrition Tips: Your 1-Year-Old

After your child's first birthday, you'll probably notice a sharp drop in his or her appetite. Maybe your child is suddenly turning his or her head away after just a few bites and/or is resisting coming to the table at mealtimes. Despite this behavior and increased activity, there's a good reason for the change. Your child's growth rate has slowed; he or she really doesn't require as much food now.

Tips for Parents:

· One year olds need about 1,000 calories divided among three meals and two snacks per day to meet their needs for growth, energy, and good nutrition. Don't count on your child always eating it that way though—the eating habits of toddlers are erratic and unpredictable from one day to the next! For example, your child may:

· Eat everything in sight at breakfast and almost nothing else for the rest of the day.

· Eat only the same food for three days in a row—and then reject it entirely.

· Eat 1,000 calories one day, but then eat noticeably more or less over the next day or two.

· Encourage, but don't pressure or force your child to eat at a particular time. Hard as it may be to believe, your child's diet will balance out over several days if you make a range of wholesome foods available.

· One year olds need foods from the same basic nutrition groups that you do. If you provide your child with selections from each of the basic food groups and let him or her experiment with a wide variety of tastes, colors, and textures, he or she should be eating a balanced diet with plenty of vitamins. 

· Don't restrict fats from your one-year-old's menu. Babies and young toddlers should get about half of their calories from fat. Cholesterol and other fats are also very important for their growth and development at this age. Once your child has reached age two, you can gradually decrease fat consumption (lowering it to about one-third of daily calories by ages four to five). See Preschoolers' Diets Shouldn't Be Fat-Free: Here's Why for more information.
· Be sure the food is cool enough to prevent mouth burns. Test the temperature yourself, because he or she will dig in without considering the heat.

· Don't give foods that are heavily spiced, salted, buttered, or sweetened. These additions prevent your child from experiencing the natural taste of foods, and they may be harmful to long-term good health.

· Your little one can still choke on chunks of food. Children don't learn to chew with a grinding motion until they're about four years old. Make sure anything you give your child is mashed or cut into small, easily chewable pieces.

· Never offer peanuts, whole grapes, cherry tomatoes (unless they're cut in quarters), whole carrots, seeds (i.e., processed pumpkin or sunflower seeds), whole or large sections of hot dogs, meat sticks, or hard candies (including jelly beans or gummy bears), or chunks of peanut butter (it's fine to thinly spread peanut butter on a cracker or bread).

· Hot dogs and carrots— in particular—should be quartered lengthwise and then sliced into small pieces.

· Make sure your child eats only while seated and while supervised by an adult. Although your one-year-old may want to do everything at once, "eating on the run" or while talking increases the risk of choking. Teach your child as early as possible to finish a mouthful prior to speaking.

Goodbye! Goodbye! 

A Year is done! 

We played! 

We learned! 

We laughed! 

We had some fun! 

Let’s be happy! 

Welcome a new year! 

The Safari Explorers (EA)
What a fun month December has been! We enjoyed getting to shop at the holiday store for gifts for our family. It was fun standing up on stage singing for our families during the holiday program. I hope everyone has enjoyed spending time with family and friends this Holiday Season.

In January we have several dates to remember:

January 1st- Center will be closed for New Year January 15th- Center will be closed for MLK Day 
January 25th- Class Pictures

I know the Explorers are excited to see what the New Year will bring. Please remember to check cubbies daily, clothes bins for extra clothes. It's getting colder outside your child may need a heavier coat, gloves and hat to wear during outside play.
The Active Toddler

Physical activity is important for children of all ages. Of course, it may seem that your own toddler gets all the exercise he needs as he’s constantly on the move from sunup to bedtime. He’s crawling, walking, learning to run and jump, climbing onto and down from furniture without help, and kicking a ball or pulling toys behind him while walking.

By 2 to 3 years of age, your child’s physical activity will move to even more challenging levels. As his coordination keeps improving, he’ll be able to walk up and down stairs. He’ll run easily and start learning to pedal a tricycle. With his short attention span, he may be moving from one activity to the next, almost minute by minute, keeping you on the run just to stay up with him.

We can’t overemphasize how important this active play is. To encourage it in your toddler, you should be discouraging him from watching TV. The AAP believes strongly that children up to 2 years should not be watching any TV, choosing instead to participate in supervised physical activity outdoors and indoors. Encourage them to play with siblings or other children their own age. When planning family activities, make them as active as possible.

You can also promote physical activity by using the stroller judiciously. When you’re out for a walk, don’t automatically sit your toddler in the stroller for the entire trip. Let him get out and walk beside you if that’s what he wants to do.

Underwater Explorers (EB)
Season’s Greetings!

We hope everyone had a memorable winter holiday. As we begin January, here are a few reminders:

· Always check and empty out your child’s cubby

· Check your boxes to make sure your child has enough bottoms, tops, socks, and an extra pair of shoes. Make sure these clothes are winter appropriate

· Breakfast ends at 8:30 am. Therefore, please be here before 8:30 in order to have time to eat before we get the utensils back to the kitchen.

· We are always open for donated toys, books, and costumes

Emotional Development: 2 Year Olds

· It’s so difficult to follow the ups and downs of a two-year-old. One moment he’s beaming and friendly; the next he’s sullen and weepy—and often for no apparent reason. These mood swings, however, are just part of growing up. They are signs of the emotional changes taking place as your child struggles to take control of actions, impulses, feelings, and his body.

· At this age, your child wants to explore the world and seek adventure. As a result, he’ll spend most of his time testing limits—his own, yours, and his environments. Unfortunately, he still lacks many of the skills required for the safe accomplishment of everything he needs to do, and he often will need you to protect him.

· When he oversteps a limit and is pulled back, he often reacts with anger and frustration, possibly with a temper tantrum or sullen rage. He may even strike back by hitting, biting, or kicking. At this age, he just doesn’t have much control over his emotional impulses, so his anger and frustration tend to erupt suddenly in the form of crying, hitting, or screaming. It’s his only way of dealing with the difficult realities of life. He may even act out in ways that unintentionally harm himself or others. It’s all part of being two.

· Have sitters or relatives ever told you that your child never behaves badly when they’re caring for him? It’s not uncommon for toddlers to be angels when you’re not around, because they don’t trust these other people enough to test their limits. But with you, your toddler will be willing to try things that may be dangerous or difficult, because he knows you’ll rescue him if he gets into trouble.

· Whatever protest pattern he has developed around the end of his first year probably will persist for some time. For instance, when you’re about to leave him with a sitter, he may become angry and throw a tantrum in anticipation of the separation. Or he may whimper, or whine and cling to you. Or he simply could become subdued and silent. Whatever his behavior, try not to overreact by scolding or punishing him. The best tactic is to reassure him before you leave that you will be back and, when you return, to praise him for being so patient while you were gone. Take solace in the fact that separations should be much easier by the time he’s three years old.

· The more confident and secure your two-year-old feels, the more independent and well behaved he’s likely to be. You can help him develop these positive feelings by encouraging him to behave more maturely. To do this, consistently set reasonable limits that allow him to explore and exercise his curiosity, but that draw the line at dangerous or antisocial behavior. With these guidelines, he’ll begin to sense what’s acceptable and what’s not. To repeat, the key is consistency. Praise him every time he plays well with another child, or whenever he feeds, dresses, or undresses himself without your help, or when you help him to start with the activity and he completes it by himself. As you do, he’ll start to feel good about these accomplishments and himself. With his self-esteem on the rise, he’ll also develop an image of himself as someone who behaves a certain way—the way that you have encouraged—and negative behavior will fade.

· Since two-year-olds normally express a broad range of emotions, be prepared for everything from delight to rage. However, you should consult your pediatrician if your child seems very passive or withdrawn, perpetually sad, or highly demanding and unsatisfied most of the time. These could be signs of depression, caused either by some kind of hidden stress or biological problems. If your doctor suspects depression, she’ll probably refer your child to a mental health professional for a consultation. 
We hope you have a warm January. If you have any questions suggestions, or concerns, feel free to contact us. 

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
Happy New Year! We hope everyone had a safe and joyous holiday. We would like to sincerely thank you for the thoughtful and generous gifts in which we received. We are truly blessed to have such wonderful parents.

Our theme and letters of the month are Gingerbread Man, “Mm”, Ezra Jack Keat, “Nn”, Penguins, “Oo”, Winter, “Pp”, and Transportation, “Qq”. It will take some time to get back into the regular routine. We will focus this month on small group activities and will be performing assessments. We will schedule conferences upon their completion. 

Please check to make sure your child has weather appropriate clothing at school at all times. At least one change of clothes is necessary, as well as, gloves and a hat. Weather permitting, we will go outside, even if it is only for a few minutes. The file box next to the sign in sheet will have important papers. Please check daily.

Thank you for your continued support. If you have any concerns/questions about your child, please ask us! 

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Happy New Year! 2017 flew by in Pre B! We have a great new year planned! We will be closed January 1st for New Year’s day and January 15th for Martin Luther King Jr’s birthday. 
The themes for this month include: Happy New Year, 2018!, Bears, Friendship, and Unity, and Snow and Ice. This month will end with our Super Bowl week! We will have a Super Bowl Party!  Please join us for the fun! 2018 will be a blast in Pre B.

Reminder – Check cubbies daily. Take home weekly lesson plans! Make sure your child has a jacket and gloves for colder weather!  
Parent Article – Must Know Winter Health and Safety Tips

www.parenting.comparenting>article>winter-health-guide
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Happy Hoppers 2018

Dear Parents, We hope that everyone had a happy holiday season.
We are very thankful for all the participation and support that you gave us last month with the holiday Program. We also appreciate the generous gifts and thoughtful words of encouragement. You are super parents and we enjoy having your children in our classroom!

Well, it is a new year. Time to get back to getting ready for Kindergarten! We are continuing to work with the alphabet, numbers, shapes, and colors. This month, we will finally reach 100 days of PreK A! We are going to celebrate! The date and details will be given to you later. 

Our themes this month will be “Bears, Winter, and Dinosaurs”. The letters are “Rr, Ff, Jj, and Ww”. We will also get back to the remaining Star of the Week kids.

If you did not bring a new toothbrush and toothpaste for your child last month, please do so ASAP!

Please remember that we go outside as often as the weather and temperature allows, therefore your child needs to have a warm coat, hat, mittens or gloves to stay warm. Please check your child’s change of clothes to make sure they are weather appropriate. 

We will have Parent/Teacher conferences in February. A sign – in sheet will be displayed later. This conference is optional, unless specifically requested by us!

We have a friend that will celebrate his birthday this month.

January Events:

January 1st – Center Closed (New Year’s Day)

January 15th – Center closed (Martin Luther King Jr. Birthday)

January 25th - Class Pictures

Dates to be Announced – 100th Day Celebration

We are looking forward to another great month to start the New Year.

Have a Happy 2018! 

Thank you for all you do!
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